Police Committee

Personnel-Budget-Finance Committee

Meeting Minutes

July 31, 2002

Chair Kempkes called the meeting to order at 3:00 PM, Council Room, Municipal Center, Phillips. Committee members present: Mary Satterwhite, Jeff Fahl, Leon Namtzu, and Ted Kempkes. Committee members absent: None.

Others present: Mayor Boho, Police Chief Moore, Assistant Police Chief Lobermeier, City Attorney Bilz, and Clerk-Treasurer Lamoreaux.

Clerk-Treasurer Lamoreaux stated that this meeting is in compliance with the open meeting law.

Council members present at this meeting may constitute a quorum of the Common Council or other city committees.

Those in attendance at this meeting agreed that the current vacancy full time job position created by the retirement of Officer Crepinsek, is not subject to seniority demands, by either full time or part time officers.

Committee members talked at length about the definition of overtime, Section 16.03 of the union contract covers the definition of additional work. Committee members felt that additional work, as defined, is not automatically overtime.

Mr. Kempkes presented committee members and others present at the meeting statements pertaining to interpretation of Section 16.03 of the union contract, and consideration of amendment of the Phillips Police Department Policies and Procedures Manual, in references to the authority and supervisory responsibilities invested in the Chief of Police the phrase, except when directed by the Mayor and/or the Common Council’, shall be added.

City Attorney Bilz left the

meeting at 4:00 PM.

Chief Moore informed committee members of the following items:

1. Chief Moore talked to police officials in Adams, Weyauwega, and Osseo regarding department budgeting processes. There are large spans in the areas of health insurance premiums, clerical help, and unfunded liabilities (sick leave pay, retirement payoff, workmens compensation, etc.).

2. Chief Moore presented committee members with department reports.

Committee members set a date and time of August 29, 2002 at 7:00 PM for the next Police Committee meeting.
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Motion by Mr. Namtzu, seconded by Mrs. Satterwhite to recommend to the Common Council payment of department invoices, as reviewed. Carried.

Motion by Mr. Namtzu, seconded by Mrs. Satterwhite to adjourn. Carried.

Meeting adjourned at 5:21 PM

Lee V. Lamoreaux

City Clerk-Treasurer

